Saint Paschal Baylon





5384 Wilson Mills Road, Highland Heights OH 44143 | 440-442-3410 | School: 440-442-6766 | www.SaintPaschal.com

TASTE OF THE TOWN

Featuring more than a dozen local Cleveland chefs. Celebrating the Blessings of Food, Beverage and Community.

Saturday, November 5, 2016

Saint Paschal Baylon Catholic School, O'Brien Hall 5360 Wilson Mills Road, Highland Heights

6:30 - 9:30pm | \$45 per person

Saint Paschal Baylon's fifth Taste of the Town will feature an evening of food, fine beverages and fun! Interact with wine experts. Tantalize your taste buds with tempting treats from more than 12 area restaurants. These restaurants are donating their time, talent and food to make the evening an exciting culinary experience. Each guest will also receive two tickets for beer/wine. Additional beverage tickets will be available for purchase. Don't forget the captivating creations, magnificent memorabilia and masterpieces, and fun favorites at our silent and Chinese auctions – just in time for the holidays!



Enjoy tasty samplings from some of the Cleveland areas most exceptional restaurants

Partake in a captivating glass of wine or a riveting glass of beer

Bid on fabulous Silent auction and Chinese auction items. Fabulous Christmas gift ideas and perhaps a special treat or distinctive indulgence just for you!

Delight in the fun of our "wine pull", grab bags and 50-50 raffle

LITURGY

Eucharist

Sunday The Lord's Day: 8-м, 10, 12-м, 7 Saturday: 9-м, Vigit 4:30-м Weekdays: 6:30-м T only, 9-м M-F, 12:16-м M/W, 11:30-м Saint Ann Shrine: M-F

Liturgy of the Hours Morning Prayer: 8-w OLBS Chapel Evening Prayer: 4:45nw OLBS Chapel

Rite of Penance Anytime by appointment or at the Parish Office

Anytime by appointment or at the Parish Office Saturday: 3:30=M – 4:15 Individual Communal Rite 2: Advent and Lent

Anointing of the Sick

First Sunday of the month after 8AM Mass OLBS Chapel. Please ask a priest to anoint at church or come to you.

Celebration of Other Sacraments and Processes Please contact the Parish Office for: Becoming Catholic, Baptism, Confirmation, Matrimony, Annulment and Vocations.

DEVOTION

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament Weekdays, around the clock, our Community at Prayer ministry keeps vigil until the Lord's return and extends our prayer and praise of the Mass. Visits always welcome. Commit to an hour of prayer with your family in the Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Chapel OLBS Chapel.

The Rosary

Monday - Saturday: 8:30Aw OLBS Chapel Wednesday: 11Aw Saint Ann Shrine

Novena with Saint Peter Julian Eymard Eymard Spirituali Group: A Tuesday each month Anytime OLBS Chapel Thursdays, Day of the Eucharist

We Rent Our Spaces Plan on having one of your family events here at SPB by checking on the availability of our halis and meetings rooms. With two kitchens and other spaces, celebrate your important events with usl

Contact the parish office.

SERVICE

Communion of the Sick

Manna Ministry

Helping parishioners in need, call the Parish Office

Helping Hands

Weekly food distribution: Contact Deacon Joe

Saint Paschal Baylon is a joyful, welcoming community centered in the Eucharist. Through our prayer and liturgy, we are empowered to grow in faith, love and service.

Office Hours Weekdays: 8AM – 8PM Weekends: 8AM – 12PM Bulletin Material Bulletin@SaintPaschal.com

THIS WEEK AT SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON MASS AND MEETING SCHEDULE

Monday, October 17, 2016, Saint Ignatius of Antioch, Bishop, Martyr

Eph 2:1-10; Ps 100:1-5; Lk 12:13-21

9:00 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions
11:30 a.m. MASS: Daly Family (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Anna Hoge

7:00 p.m. Pastoral Council Meeting, Billiart Room

Tuesday, October 18, 2016, SAINT LUKE, EVANGELIST

TM 4:10-17; Ps 145:10-13, 17-18; Lk 10:1-9

6:30 a.m. MASS: Joseph and Kathleen Mills

9:00 a.m. MASS: Danny Polantz

9:30 a.m. Arise, Arkins Conference Room

11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

7:00 p.m. Men's Bible Study, Arkins and Kazel Rooms 7:00 p.m. Finance Council Meeting, Billiart Room

7:00 p.m. PTO Meeting, Eymard Room

Wednesday, October 19, 2016, Saints John de Brebeuf and Isaac Jogues, priests, and Companions, Martyrs

Eph 3:2-12; Is 12:2-3, 4-6; Lk 12:39-48

9:00 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions

11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m.
2:00 p.m.
6:00 p.m.
7:00 p.m.
7:00 p.m.
Bereavement Support Group, Parlor Lay Associates , Eymard Room
7:00 p.m.
Bible Study, Arkins Conference Room

Thursday, October 20, 2016, Weekday

Eph 3:14-21; Ps 33:1-2, 4-5, 11-12, 18-19; Lk 12:49-53

9:00 a.m. MASS: E.W. Mastrangelo
11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)
5:00 p.m. Girl Scouts, O'Brien Hall
6:30 p.m. Prayer Shawl, Parlor

7:00 p.m. Arise, Arkins Conference Room

Friday, October 21, 2016, Weekday

Eph 4:1-6; Ps 24:1-4, 5-6; Lk 12:54-59

9:00 a.m. MASS: Christopher Ranells

11:30 a.m. MASS: Ann Lorek (St. Ann Shrine)

Saturday, October 22, 2016, Weekday

Eph 4:7-16; Ps 122:1-5; Lk 13:1-9

9:00 a.m. MASS: Richard Porman 4:30 p.m. MASS: Luby Zupich

5:30 p.m. Blood pressure Screening and Flu Shots, Nathex

Sunday, October 23, 2016, THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME Sir 35:12-14, 16-18; Ps 34:2-3, 17-19, 23; Tm 4:6-8, 16-18; Lk 18:9-14

8:00 a.m. MASS: Susan Cooke

9:00 a.m. Blood pressure Screening and Flu Shots, Nathex

10:00 a.m. MASS: Madeline and Harold Guiteras

12:00 p.m. MASS: Edward Shamrock 7:00 p.m. MASS: Khoa Nguyen

Bulletin Cover: Design by Jamie Wilhelm

Pastor Column Photo: Diane Raguz

SAVE THE DATES

- PASTORAL COUNCIL: Monday, October 17, 7:00 p.m. Saint Julie Billiart Room.
- PTO MEETING: Tuesday, October 18, 7:00 p.m. Eymard Room
- FINANCE COUNCIL: Tuesday, October 18, 7:00 p.m. Saint Julie Billiart Room
 - o Report of the Diocesan Audit: 7:00 8:00 p.m. (A closed meeting)
 - Ministries with Financial Accounts Meeting: 8:00 9:00 p.m. (closed meeting)
- SPECIAL BEREAVEMENT MASS: Wednesday, October 19, 6:00 p.m. in Saint Ann Shrine
- WALK-A-THON: Friday, October 21, 1:00 p.m. Thanks for supporting our school and our students!
- BAPTISM WEEKEND: October 23, 10:00 a.m.
- WORLD MISSION SUNDAY: Weekend of October 22/23: Meet Dot Teso who will share about our special partnership this year with Saint Michael Indian School in Arizona. Our Youth Group will be going during Easter Break for a special mission trip as well as sharing our Life in the Eucharist Retreat Ministry.
- TRUNK OR TREAT: Sunday, October 23, 3:00 p.m.
- **PSR NIGHT PRAYER:** Monday, October 24, 7:40 p.m. All are welcome to join the students and parents for this special prayer time 20 minutes in our day to pray.
- SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL: Tuesday, October 25, 7:00 p.m. in the Saint Julie Billiart Room
- TAIZE PRAYER HOLY HOUR: Wednesday, October 26, 7:00 p.m. in church
- ALL SAINTS DAY MASS SCHEDULE: Tuesday, November 1
 - o 6:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m. (with school students), 12:15 p.m. & 7:00 p.m.
- COMMEMORATION OF THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED (All Souls): Wednesday, November 2, 9:00 a.m. and 12:15 p.m. Mass. At the 9:00 a.m. we invite those who have had a loved one who died to be present during the reading of the names and the moment of silence.
- **TASTE OF THE TOWN:** Saturday, November 5, 6:30 p.m. here at SPB.
- LITURGY COMMISSION: Monday, November 7, 8:00 p.m. Sr. Dorothy Kazel Room
- **SPIRITUAL FORMATION COMMISSION**: Tuesday, November 8, 7:00 p.m. (at the Church of Saint Clare)
- RITE OF ACCEPTANCE: Sunday, November 13, 10:00 a.m. Mass. We welcome those who are discerning becoming Catholic.
- CHRISTMAS CRAFT SHOW: Saturday, November 19, 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
- SPB BLOOD DRIVE: Sunday, December 4th, 8:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m., Eymard Room
- CHRISTMAS MASS SCHEDULE: This year Christmas is a Sunday please do not forget your Sunday offering and your Christmas gift to help your parish and its multiple ministries and needs.
 - o Saturday, December 24: (no morning Mass) 4:00 p.m., 7:00 p.m. & 10:00 p.m.
 - O Sunday, December 25: 9:00 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. (Children's Choir)

TASTE OF THE TOWN

Celebrate the blessings of food, beverage and community at this year's Taste of the Town, November 5 from 6:30 p.m. – 9:30 p.m. Incredible restaurants and food purveyors including Beach Club (Euclid), Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament, Corbo's, Crooked River BBQ, Dubrovnik Gardens, Heavenly Bites, La Fiesta, Mama Roberto's, Maxi's, Michaelangelo's, Pick Your Pie and more! Featuring favorites like a wine pull, interaction with wine experts, grab bags and coupon book to use after the event. Don't forget the captivating creations, magnificent memorabilia and masterpieces, and fun favorites at our silent auction! Each guest will also receive two tickets for beer/wine. Additional beverage tickets will be available for purchase. Only 300 tickets will be sold. Tickets are \$45 per person and are on sale NOW!



If you are attending Taste of the Town, please consider volunteering a bit of your time. We need help selling 50/50 tickets, overseeing tables, and clean up. Special thanks to HC Flooring, a generous Taste of the Town sponsor.

PILGRIMAGE SEPTEMBER 18 - 28, 2017: IN THE FOOTSTEPS OF SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON & OUR LADY OF FATIMA

- \$4,099 for 11 Days, come to Barcelona, The place of Saint Paschal Baylon's birth and death (Torre-Merosa & Villarreal, Spain), Valencia, Madrid & Fatima
- Airfare: Round trip from Cleveland Airport.
- Accommodations: 11 days / 9 nights Superior Tourist Class Hotels.
- **Meals:** 9 breakfasts & 9 dinners **Sightseeing:** As listed in the itinerary.
- Also Included: Daily Mass, Airport-hotel group transfers, hotel tips & taxes, baggage
 handling at the hotels (1 piece per person), Touring by Private Air Conditioned Motor
 coach, Services of Professional Tour Escort.
- Interested? Contact Fr. Lane: 440-442-3410 x 111 or jtlanesss@gmail.com

THE ST CLARE/ST PASCHAL BAYLON SPIRITUAL FORMATION COMMITTEE PRESENTS:

The Gift of Friendship with Jesus- An Introduction to Ignatian Spirituality

Wouldn't it be wonderful to have a perfect friend, one who knows you intimately, has only your best interests in mind, and is always there for you? Jesus wants to be your friend. Every day he offers each one of us the extravagant gift of his friendship, rooted in his unconditional love for us. But how do we get to know this wonderful friend?

St Ignatius, who set out on a quest for fame and honor in a life of chivalry, discovered true happiness in his friendship with Jesus. He recorded his spiritual journey in what he called *The Spiritual Exercises*, and taught his technique to others. This one-day retreat will introduce you to some of St Ignatius' methods while helping you to grow closer to the one who longs to fulfill the deepest desires of your heart.

Join Barbara Curran on Saturday, October 29 from 8:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. in the Eymard Room in the St. Paschal Baylon Family Life Center. The cost of the retreat is \$25, which includes a continental breakfast and lunch. No matter where you are on your spiritual journey, Jesus is waiting there for you, eager to draw you closer and share his life with you more abundantly. Are you ready to open his gift?

Please complete the registration form below and place it, along with your payment, in the offertory collection or return it to the St Clare or St Paschal business office. Please make your check out to St Paschal Baylon. Any questions, contact Barbara Curran at 440-840-5511.

Registration Deadline is October 21

NAME	EMAIL
ADDRESS	CITY/STATE/ZIP
PHONE	AMOUNT

YOUTH MINISTRY

"Similarly, an athlete cannot receive the winner's crown except by competing according to the rules."2Timothy2:5

We can't wait for our annual GAME NIGHT! This week we are going to focus on healthy competition. We are going to play games, laugh, compete, let go and let the Holy Spirit lead us to where He is calling us to go. Bring a board game or card game and bring on some great competition! Those in grades 6-8 will meet at 5:30 p.m., everyone will attend the 7:00 p.m. Teen Mass, and 9-12th grade will meet from 8:00-9:30 p.m.

GOT AN EXTRA FRIDGE? Our youth group is looking for a new or gently used refrigerator/freezer for our youth group room. Teens like to eat...A LOT. Having a full size fridge/freezer will help us save money and food for these growing teens! Let Evamarie Mickol know if you are able to help in any way! Thank you!

TRUNK-OR-TREAT: SUNDAY, OCTOBER 23rd FROM 3:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m.

Mark your calendars now for Saint Paschal Baylon's Trunk-or-Treat! This very
exciting SPB tradition allows children to go trick-or-treating from car trunk to car trunk
in the safety of our parking lot. We will have prizes for the best decorated car trunks,
best costumes, pumpkin carving contest, games, food, hot chocolate, and more! See
the flyer for more details!

Kick-It for Cancer ~ Sunday, November 6th

• Service Hours Opportunity: Kick-It for Cancer: Mark your calendars NOW: Sunday, November 6th, we will be participating in Kick-It For Cancer! 100% of our earnings will be donated to Kick-it For Cancer, a program started right here in northeast Ohio, where there is one simple goal- to accelerate a cure for children with cancer. By organizing a game, joining a team or making a donation, you are helping thousands of children fighting cancer right here in Cleveland and across the country. Think about creating a team, collect donations, and participate in a kickball competition. Over the past two years, our youth group has raised \$3,335! Let's see if we can do that again! Find out more info about our special event by checking out: http://www.kick-it.org/games/2016/11/spbs-kickin-for-cancer

Upcoming Events:

- Sunday, October 16th ~ Regular Meeting: Game Night
- Sunday, October 23rd ~ SERVICE HOURS OPPORTUNITY Trunk or Treat
- Thursday, October 27th ~ XLT at the seminary. Permission slip required
- Sunday, October 30th ~ Combined Meeting ~ Gather, Light Snack, Eucharistic Adoration in St. Ann's Shrine/Chapel 5:30 - 8:00 p.m.



PLEASE PRAY FOR THE FOLLOWING DECEASED PARISHIONERS:

Donald Merevick, Louis Chickino, Maria Elo, Vincent Conkey, Frances Campanella, Albina Mascia, Anthony Massiello, Bernard Carl Wyban, Rosemary Mahne, Agnes Foradoni, John Previte

ENDOWMENT FUND

We would like to thank the following people who have donated to the Endowment Fund:

Peter and Kathy Gall

Marco lacovetta

Tim and Maryann Bencic

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE



29th Sunday in Ordinary Time:
Praying always. From time to time, it is helpful for us to evaluate our prayer life. Sometimes we may feel discouraged as if we rattle on and God must be tired of us. We are reminded once again of the importance of keeping this cycle of communication going – and taking the time to renew and try other ways of praying. Patterns can be tweaked and we are invited to feel refreshed.

Speaking of Prayer: A few weeks back we had our session on the parish deck of asking questions and making suggestions about the parish. One of the items that came up was the happiness that the parishioners feel with

the different styles of prayer that our parish offers. From the Mass, Liturgy of the Hours, prayer in the presence of the Blessed Sacrament and Taizé, we offer many opportunities – and they are all appreciated by those who came to the session and by others who regularly offer feedback, even in the liturgy survey of earlier this year.

Here's some other questions/answers from our time on the parish deck:

 How can we find out who is on Pastoral Council? Could they be listed in the bulletin or at least on the website?

Yes! And we will be adding their names to the website so that they are accessible for questions or other items you may wish to have them address.

 What is the construction going on along Wilson Mills? What is the parish building now?

Nothing – this is part of the gas company redoing the pipelines. They are replacing the pipes and also the grass and driveway where they damaged them.

- What is the significance of the tabernacle door in the Blessed Sacrament chapel?
 This was designed by Bro. Gary LaVerdiere, SSS and is meant to represent broken bread.
 Others have also noticed that it evokes the image of the Ark of the Covenant where the tablets were kept.
- What do we do if a homeless person comes to our church, especially after a Mass asking for money or gift cards?

Please have them see Deacon Joe or one of the priests. We never give out money but take people to our pantry for food or clothing items.

Why isn't there a crucifix over the tabernacle or in its design?

There is usually only one symbol that the church has us focus upon. There is a cross or crucifix in the chapel that rotates each month from the many cross/crucifix collection that has been donated by parishioners.

Why are there signs on the property pointing to 271?

We have many events, especially sporting events, whereby people do not know our campus. A GPS is not able to help people on the southern part of the property and people lose their sense of direction.

• Why don't you ever wash the windows of the church to get off the streaks? Sadly, the streaks and grime you see are baked in from the 1970s and the days when the

windows were not washed and the Greater Cleveland area had terrible air quality. The Feasibility Study is currently studying this issue and voting on priorities.

- Does the parish ever offer tours and explanations of the church and other sites?
 Yes! See Deacon Joe or me and we are happy to give them.
- What ever happened to the idea of a Legion of Mary Group?
 Unfortunately, no one came forward to lead the group from our parish.
- Could we have bus trips to shrines in Ohio?
 You bet!
- What happened to the trees on the island in front of the Family Life Center? Unfortunately during last year's fall ice and windstorm, they were severely damaged, split in two and had to be removed. When removed, we recognized how much more of a sight line there is and also that light from the FLC shines a lot better into the parking lot making it easier for people to be seen, especially children during PSR and also during the drop off for school. Rather than putting in more trees to block the views, we are keeping it open. We are still thinking of putting grass back into the spot.

Other parish news and reminders:

Bro Allen's 50th: On Sunday, October 30, our very own Blessed Sacrament Brother Allen Boeckman will be celebrating 50 years of religious life. At the 8 a.m. Mass this day, we will honor him with a special homily and reception provided by the Ladies Guild after the Mass in the narthex. Please join us in giving thanks to God for the witness of Bro. Allen on this special day, and at his usual time of celebrating Mass with us.

Raffle Tickets & Taste of the Town: Please purchase your ticket today – and plan on doing your Christmas Shopping early to benefit our school. There will be some priceless, precious items that you will want to enjoy and share – thanks for turning in your reservation today – and don't forget the anniversary raffle. Extra tickets are available at the front desk of the parish office.

Let us continue to pray for each other and thanks for all you do for SPB:

In Christ our Eucharist,

Huttomismes

Reverend John Thomas Lane, SSS, '79 Pastor

SUPPORT THE LEGACY OF SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON

Saint Paschal Baylon relies on the financial support of its parishioners to continue its mission to grow in faith, love and service. With a strong devotion to the Eucharist, worshipping and praying in the presence of the Blessed Sacrament, taking the Eucharist to those in need, through sharing Holy Communion as well as feeding and clothing those in need, we live what we celebrate. We strive to fulfill Christ's mission to build the Body of Christ in our community. By leaving a legacy gift to Saint Paschal Baylon, you become our partner in providing for the future financial needs of the parish and school. Our partners are parishioners, parents, alumni, grandparents and friends who wish to continue the Saint Paschal Baylon legacy through planned gifts such as: bequests in wills, life income plans including annuities and trusts, life income policies, real estate and stocks. Consider structuring your legacy at Saint Paschal today by contacting the Advancement Office at 440-442-3410 ext. 112.

COMMUNITY AT PRAYER: HOUR BY HOUR

We wait in vigil for the coming of our LORD again in glory. Until this occurs, we prolong the gift of our Eucharist/Mass by keeping prayer in the Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Chapel. We are grateful for our new coordinator, Dick Kramer: rkram@aol.com. If you are able to assist by taking a $\frac{1}{2}$ hour or 1 hour, especially in the hours listed below, please contact Dick immediately. Blessings, prayers and thanks to our long time members of this ministry who are now praying from home or a health care facility. We are grateful for everyone's "communion of prayer," uniting hearts and minds across the globe.

We need committed pray-ers to assist at these hours:

- Monday 2:00 p.m.
- Wednesday 3:00 p.m.
- Thursday 11:00 a.m. & 1:00 p.m.
- Friday afternoon

LECTOR RECRUITING

It's fall liturgical minister recruitment drive time! Would you consider being a lector at the weekend or weekday Masses? How about for funerals, helping fulfill a work of mercy? Contact johnschuster9@yahoo.com to become part of our rotating teams. One does not have to feel comfortable in singing "the response to the readings," though most of our lectors do. This is not a requirement. All that is required is a special love of God's Word and wanting to share it from the depths of your heart, and a willing spirit to be patient with our sound system in church. We will also have our annual lector meeting, with a little spiritual talk and practice of the Cycle A response, Saturday, November 12, 10:30 a.m. in the church.

SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON SCHOOL NEWS

As I write this article, our students just completed their Walk-a-Thon for Catholic Education Lap Contest. Before the day of the official Walk-a-Thon for Catholic Education, students who walked 20-29 laps around our playground will receive a Bronze Medal, 30 -39 laps a Silver Medal, and 40 or more laps a Gold Medal. On top of that, the homeroom with the most laps will receive the very coveted GOLDEN SHOE AWARD and the ever popular Dress Down Day! The big question is will Mrs. Leffler's class retain the GOLDEN SHOE AWARD or will it move on to another homeroom? We will all find out on Friday, October 21 around 2:00 p.m. at the completion of our 6th annual Walk-a-Thon for Catholic Education. Thank you to all parents who volunteered to count laps during the contest. Special thanks to Mrs. Gina Pilla, the PTO organizer of the event and to our parents, relatives, parishioners, and friends who gave monetary support to our biggest school fundraiser. Happy walking!

Coming Up:

- Girls on the Run meet both Monday and Wednesday this week.
- STEM Club meets on Monday, October 17 at 2:30 p.m.
- Student Council will come together on Tuesday, October 18 at 2:30 p.m.
- There is a PTO meeting on Tuesday, October 18 at 7:00 p.m.
- Preschool celebrates with a Family Movie Night on Thursday, October 20 at 6:30 p.m.
- Our 6th Annual Walk-a-Thon for Catholic Education takes place on Friday, October
 21. Pray for great weather!

God Bless.

Carol L. Jansky, Principal

PSR AND OTHER NEWS FROM THE PEKO'S

Night Prayer October 24: Parents, join us for Night Prayer on Monday, October 24 at 7:40 p.m. in the Church! If you cannot join us, remember that pick up is from the Church that night. **No PSR October 31:** There is no PSR on Halloween, October 31st. Be safe and have fun! **INFANT BAPTISM CLASSES OFFERED:**

If you are interested in getting your child who is under the age of 7 baptized, please contact George and Anna Peko at (440) 442-3410 ext. 107 to sign up for a course on baptism. The next class is Sunday, November 20th following the 10:00 a.m. Mass.

CONFIRMATION:

Confirmation Fee Envelope, Commitment Pledge, and Session1 on October 16: Our first Confirmation Session is Sunday, October 16th beginning with the 10:00 a.m. Mass. Students are asked to bring their red Confirmation folders as well as a pen. At Mass, we will all sit together by the baptismal font. Parents and candidates alike will be asked to make a commitment to the process of Confirmation formation. Following the closing song, the students will head to the school for the first Confirmation Session with their catechists. Don't forget that the Confirmation fee envelope is also due October 16. Contact George and Anna Peko with questions psyc@saintpaschal.com.

PARISH ACTIVITIES

CYO ATHLETICS

Registration for CYO basketball is now open for boys and girls in 3rd -8th grade. We also offer a High School Program for 9th-12th. To register go to www.saintpaschal.net and click on the Athletics tab and then the Sports Registration tab. The registration deadline is Oct. 20th. For questions about the program please contact Jason or Kim Weybrecht at 440-684-2713.

COURSE OF STUDY ON SAINT PETER JULIAN EYMARD

The Course of Study on Saint Peter Julian Eymard faith formation program will be held on Wednesday October 19 and will feature as our guest speaker Father Paul Bernier, S.S.S. Fr. Paul is the former editor for *Emmanuel* magazine and prolific author. The topic is "Saint Peter Julian Eymard's Life of Prayer." The focus at this session is on exploring the rich prayer life of Father Eymard and how it shaped his own journey of faith as well as his apostolic activities. The program is from 7:00p.m. – 8:30 p.m. and will be held in the Eymard Room in the Family Life Center.

EYMARD CORNER

Tomorrow will be too late. St. Peter Julian Eymard

We gather to pray, socialize, enjoy good food and enrich our faith. If you have never attended, you may want to see what you are missing at one of SPB's best daytime events. The Eymard Spiritual Group will gather on **TUESDAY OCTOBER 25, 2016** in the Eymard Room.

11:00 a.m. -SOCIAL, 11:30 a.m. - ST. PETER JULIAN EYMARD NOVENA, Noon- Potluck Dinner 1:00 p.m. - GUEST SPEAKER: MARY MUEHLE, Parishioner and Associate of the Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament

The Meaning of It All

The Rule of Life of the Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament # 34 states:

We seek to understand all human reality In the light Of the Eucharist, The St Paschal Baylon faith community is comprised of many ministries. One particular ministry that is not directly a ministry of SPB but is certainly a part of parish life is the Associates of the Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament. At any given time, you may very well be sitting next to one at liturgy or other parish functions. But who are these people? Where do they come from? How did they get here? And what do they do? Mary Muehle is one of them. In fact, she is the co-chair of the Board of Associates and is certainly an active member of our parish and she will answer these and other questions about what it means to be an Associate. This is a real opportunity to examine ways to enrich our Eucharistic lives. Hear the associate story and be open to the possibilities. We will be welcoming the Associates of the Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament who, like all of us, have publically announced their intentions to be a witness to the charism of the Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament.

Bring a main dish which is greatly needed or a dessert, enough to serve 6-8 and lunch is free; otherwise, a donation of 5.00 is recommended. Don't forget the popular 50/50 raffle!

SPB MOM'S GROUP

Come join the SPB Mom's Group for a playdate in the school gym following the 10:00 a.m. Mass on **November 13th**. Come on over to the gym for some snacks, fun games and lots of activities. We hope to see you there!

FLOCK OF FRIENDSHIP

Singles: 40 and over, Information: (440) 442-3410 Membership is free.

E-mail address: flockfriends@yahoo.com Events are social, volunteering and spiritual.

All Saturdays of the month, we will assemble on the sidewalk in front of the Preterm abortion facility at 12000 Shaker Blvd at 9:30 a.m. For more information call Jim at 440-227-9189.

<u>Friday, October 21st at 7:00 p.m.</u> Join us for our monthly game night at St. Paschal's Family Life Center. This is one of our best-attended events and is good for old and new members. Please bring a snack to share, money for pizza, and your favorite game. RSVP Dan at 440-223-8707 to let him know you are coming.

SPB BLOOD DRIVE

Our next blood drive with LifeShare Community Blood Services has been scheduled for Sunday, **December 4**th, in the Eymard Room. Please plan to give blood if you are able. Your gift not only saves lives, but will benefit our school as well. At last month's drive, we qualified for our second \$500 under LifeShare's educational grant program . . . and we can double that amount with our next 17 donors! Please mark your calendar for December 4th.

SAVE THE DATE: UPCOMING EVENTS FOR THE LADIES GUILD

The Fall Craft Show is Saturday, **November 19** from 9:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m.. Many vendors and new food items at concessions make this a great event!

The SPB Ladies Guild will once again host our Ladies Night Out on Wednesday, **December 7** in the Eymard Room. Please plan to attend!

Ladies Guild Past Present and Future Mass on Sunday, **January 15** 10:00 a.m. We are looking for Ladies Guild memorabilia and pictures from any of our 60 years of service to SPB. If you are a past Guild member and wish to learn more, contact Beth Mennel at 440-759-4694, or bsmennel@gmail.com. We look forward to hearing from you!

Our web page is reachable from the school and parish web pages, check there for up to date information, minutes of the last meeting, and a schedule of what is coming soon. Thank you!

SAVE THE DATE: ADVENT EVENING OF REFLECTION – MONDAY, DECEMBER 5, 2016

You are invited to pause amid the Christmas rush (for one hour) and reflect on three gifts Advent wishes to give you: courage, love, and hope. Using scripture, stories, and humor, Sister Melannie Svoboda, SND will lead us in our reflection on these three gifts in our personal lives. She will also show us how Mary embraced these same gifts during that first Advent over 2,000 years ago. So start your Advent season with this Evening of Reflection on Monday, December 5th at 7:00 pm in the St. Paschal Baylon Church. Refreshments will follow provided by the Welcoming Committee.

OUR BISHOPS SPEAK

"We encourage all citizens, particularly Catholics, to embrace their citizenship not merely as a duty and privilege, but as an opportunity to meaningfully participate in building the culture of life. Every voice matters in the public forum. Every vote counts. Every act of responsible citizenship is an exercise of significant individual power. We must exercise that power in ways that defend human life, especially those of God's children who are unborn, disabled or otherwise vulnerable. We get the public officials we deserve. Their virtue- or lack thereof- is a judgment not only on them, but on us. Because of this, we urge our fellow citizens to see beyond party politics, to analyze campaign rhetoric critically, and to choose their political leaders according to principle, not party affiliation or mere self-interest."

From Section 33 of Living the Gospel Life: A Challenge to American Catholics.

SAINT PASCHAL TRAVELERS BUS TRIP

Come join us on Wednesday, October 26, 2016 as we travel to Hollywood Casino, Columbus, OH. We will leave Saint Paschal parking lot at 8:00 a.m. and arrive back approximately around 6:15 p.m. The cost is \$35.00 per person (includes bus driver's tip) and must be paid in full at time of registration. Please register in the church office. Please note there will be no refunds. **HURRY AND SIGN UP! ENJOY THE \$5.00 FREE SLOT PLAY, GAMES, AND SNACKS.**

AROUND THE DIOCESE

TRINITY HIGH SCHOOL

Open House October 30, 2016 – 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

Placement Test November 5, 12 or 19 - 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.

Open House November 19, 2016 – 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.

For more information go to www.ths.org, or call the Admissions Office at 216-581-1061.

YOUR PARISH STAFF - (440) 442-3410

- Labeeb Beggiani, CHURCH MAINTENANCE, ext. 100
- Joseph Bourgeois, SSS, PASTORAL ASSOCIATES for Social Justice: joeyappytheclown@yahoo.com, ext. 108
- Robert Bowers, PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: IMBowers@aol.com, ext. 100
- John Christman. SSS, PAROCHIAL VICAR: jchristman@blessedsacrament.com, ext 110
- Vince Costanzo, PARISH OFFICE & SCHOOL MAINTENANCE: vjc27@sbcglobal.net, ext.
 100
- Jon Detzel, ASSISTANT MAINTENANCE SUPERVISOR: ext. 100
- Barb DiTurno, ADVANCEMENT DIRECTOR: advancement@saintpaschal.com, ext. 112
- Stephen Ebersole, WEEKEND MAINTENANCE: ext. 100
- Roger Fisher, MAINTENANCE SUPERVISOR: rwfisher53@yahoo.com, ext. 100
- Mary Beth Hallal, ADMININSTRATIVE ASSISTANT: <u>bulletin@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext 103
- Lito Hitosis, SSS, CHAPLAIN Hillcrest Hospital: litzky@lycos.com
- Carol Jansky, SCHOOL PRINCIPAL: (440) 442-6766: cjansky@saintpaschal.com
- John Thomas Lane, SSS, PASTOR: <u>itlanesss@gmail.com</u>, ext 111
- Michelle Mazza, BUSINESS MANAGER: mmazza@saintpaschal.com, ext 101
- Evamarie Mickol, YOUTH MINISTER: emickol@saintpaschal.com, Youth Room ext. 113
- Roberta Modica, 8:00 A.M. CHOIR DIRECTOR: robertamodica@juno.com, ext. 100
- Matt Parrotta, SENIOR ACCOMPANIST: mparrotta@me.com, ext. 100
- Anna & George Peko, CATECHETICAL LEADERS: (Baptism, Becoming Catholic & PSR): psr@saintpaschal.com, ext. 107
- Kathy Pohlhammer, **COMMUNICATION DIRECTOR**: kathy@saintpaschal.com, ext. 109
- Diane Raguz, <u>ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL TO SCHOOL:</u> <u>draguz@saintpaschal.com</u>
- Anthony Ruggerio, MUSIC & LITURGY MINISTER: eighty8keyz@mail.com, ext. 122
- Scott Rutti, 2ND SHIFT SCHOOL MAINTENANCE: ext. 100
- Stefi Somrack, CHIEF RECEPTIONIST: parishoffice@saintpaschal.com, ext. 100

Blessed Sacrament Community (SSS): (440) 442-3410

- Paul Bernier, SSS
- Allen Boeckman, SSS
- Roger Bourgeois, SSS, Saint Ann Shrine Chaplain, ext. 105
- Gary LaVerdiere, SSS